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Village Board of Trustees Board Meeting February 8, 2023

A. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order on February 8, 2023 by Mayor Yukich at 7:00 p.m. in the
Village Board Room, 14240 W. 151 Street, Homer Glen.

B. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
C. INVOCATION - Trustee Fialko gave the invocation.
D. ROLL CALL

Present were Mayor Yukich, Trustees Ruben Pazmino, Dan Fialko, Nicole La Ha, Jennifer
Consolino and Rose Reynders. Also present on behalf of the Village were, Village Attorney Eric
Hanson, Legislative Counsel Cary Horvath, Director of Planning and Zoning Melissa King,
Economic Development Director Janie Patch, Chief Building Official Joe Baber, Village Engineer
Brett Westcott, Assistant to the Village Manager Gia Cassin, Village Manager Carmen Maurella,
Director of Public Works Brent Woods and Village Clerk Christina Neitzke-Troike.

A quorum was established.

Trustee Rodgers Absent
E. APPROVAL OF AMENDMENTS TO THE AGENDA -

1. Trustee Fialko motioned to move Item G (Public Comment) after J.14, second by Trustee
Consolino.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (5) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, Consolino, Fialko, and La Ha
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (0)

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

F. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
1. October 31, 2021 - Special Village Board Meeting
Trustee Pazmino motioned to approve, second by Trustee Consolino.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (5) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, Consolino, Fialko, and La Ha
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (0)

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried
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2. July 13,2022 - Village Board Meeting

Trustee Fialko motioned to approve, second by Trustee Pazmino.
Trustee Consolino motioned to table, second by Trustee Fialko.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (5) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, Consolino, Fialko, and La Ha
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (0)

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

3. July 28, 2022 - Special Village Board Meeting
Trustee Fialko motioned to approve, second by Trustee Pazmino.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (5) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, Consolino, Fialko, and L.a Ha
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (0)

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

4. August 2, 2022 - Village Board Meeting
Trustee Fialko motioned to approve, second by Trustee Pazmino.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (4) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, Consolino, and Fialko
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (1) Trustee La Ha

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

5. August 24, 2022 - Village Board Meeting
Trustee Pazmino motioned to approve, second by Trustee Reynders.

Trustee Pazmino asked for a change to E1 regarding who gave the Big Tree presentation.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (5) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, La Ha, Consolino, and Fialko
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (0)
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Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers
Present: (0)
The motion carried

6. September 14,2022 - Village Board Meeting
Trustee Consolino motioned to approve, second by Trustee Fialko.

Trustee Pazmino stated he would like to see changes to J.1 under old business. Trustee Pazmino
stated it almost reads as if he wanted to hide what happened regarding the signature and wanted it
to be clearer that he wanted to get to the bottom of it.

Trustee Consolino removed her motion and Trustee Fialko removed his second.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (5) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, La Ha, Consolino, and Fialko
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (0)

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

Trustee Pazmino motioned to table, second by Trustee Fialko.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (5) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, La Ha, Consolino, and Fialko
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (0)

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

7. October 12,2022 - Village Board Meeting
Trustee Fialko motioned to table, second by Trustee Consolino.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (5) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, La Ha, Consolino, and Fialko
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (0)

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

8. October 26, 2022 - Village Board Meeting

Trustee Fialko motioned to approve, second by Trustee Consolino.
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The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (4) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, Consolino, and Fialko
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (1) Trustee La Ha

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

9. November 9, 2022 - Village Board Meeting
Trustee Pazmino motioned to approve, second by Trustee Fialko.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (4) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, La Ha, and Fialko
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (1) Trustee Consolino

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

10. December 14, 2022 - Village Board Meeting
Trustee Pazmino motioned to approve, second by Trustee Fialko

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (4) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, Consolino, and Fialko
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (1) Trustee La Ha

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

H. REPORTS AND COMMUNICATIONS FROM MAYOR AND OTHER OFFICERS
Mayor Yukich — No Report

Trustee Fialko — Trustee Fialko reported on behalf of the Admin and Finance Committee as Chair.
Trustee Fialko gave an update for the last 20 months. Meetings are held the 1** Wednesday of every
month at 4:00pm. Trustee Fialko encouraged residents to attend these meetings. Trustee Fialko
stated in 2021, when the new Board Members were sworn in, there were 21 new businesses, 15 were
retained and 2 new Construction. In 2022, there were 21 new businesses and one new construction.
The retail vacancy as of January 4, 2021 was 5.8%. As of February 27, 2023, the business vacancy
went down to 2.6%. In that time span, the vacancy was cut in half. The Village is currently under
budget. In 2020, the Village was holding $29 Million Dollars, the Village is currently closer to $37
Million Dollars.

Trustee Reynders — Trustee Reynders gave an update on the brick program for the Veterans
Memorial. The Village is looking at placing the bricks 3 times for the first year as it is a new
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memorial. The Village is working with Touch of Green on this project. Bricks will be available
online. The Village has received phone calls regarding the pickleball courts in Stonebridge. The
quotes for the courts range from $11,000.00 to over $100,000.00. The Village is having a hard time
getting call backs regarding the quotes. Trustee Reynders thanked Community Events Coordinator
Jacquelyn Huff and her committee for putting a program together for sponsorships.

Trustee Pazmino — Trustee Pazmino reported on behalf of the Environment Committee. The
Committee is looking at boulders and plaques as benches are expensive. Tree preservation is
something the Committee is passionate about and the Committee is looking into a subcommittee.
Trustee Pazmino stated the Village is in election season and there is a lot of nastiness out there and it
is a shame. The past 3 weeks, people have gone after his family and others and it is not right.
Trustee Pazmino asked for the slate or any other slate running against them to stop.

Trustee La Ha - Trustee La Ha reported on behalf of the Ability Awareness Committee. The AAC
has two events coming up, one being Rubin Law which will give information on what to do when
your child turns 18. March 14, there will be a pizza and ice cream social. The purpose of this event
is to answer questions about the Committee and give more information.

Trustee Consolino - Due to the fact that our mayor and Clerk Neitzke-Troike felt the need to
consume nearly an hour of the January 25" Village Board meeting with campaigning and
electioneering during public comment.... I have quite a lengthy speech prepared for tonight.

[’m going to address public comment. Public comment is an essential part of local government
meetings. By law, there are guidelines for public comment regarding conduct in board meetings.
Model courtesy and respect is encouraged. It’s called decorum. If you look up decorum it

means behavior that is socially correct, calm, and polite. The majority of our residents use decorum
when they speak at our Village Board meetings, however, we have a small band of “campaign
cohorts” continue to disrupt and abuse our public commentary.

Residents have a right to make critical and harsh remarks, but they do not have the right to disrupt a
meeting. The council, not the mayor, may prohibit disruptions, and demonstrations (booing, hissing,
clapping). These interruptions hinder free speech, both on the part of the elected officials and of the
public. And if you look up case law on this issue, anyone who is a council member who feels
threatened can request police or security assistance — not just the mayor. Several times I have asked
the police officers to intervene, and each time our Mayor has scolded me and stated I can’t do it
because he’s the mayor....only he has authority. Our censured mayor, Trustee Beth Rodgers and our
Village Clerk all want these personal attacks because they want the chaos and the drama at our
meetings. It’s called electioneering. They’ve been in non-stop campaign mode since the day after I
and the other four Trustees won our election in 2021.

Before I was elected, I attended a lot of meetings. A lot of meetings both for the Township and the
Village. Nobody behaved like what I see from the friends of Mayor Yukich and Christina Neitzke-
Troike. I never behaved like this. I attended meetings in their entirety to see how items were
discussed and passed. Their campaign cohorts scream and make false accusations at public comment
and then leave the meeting. When I used to speak at public comment, I spoke politely and firmly
about issues on the agenda. I didn’t scream, I didn’t swear. I didn’t make vile and false accusations.
Yet here we are, enduring it from George and Christina’s campaign crew for about two years now.
Before we got into office in April, acting uncivilized wasn’t permitted — because the mayor and the
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previous board members would not allow it. Lt. Holuj would never allow it either. I witnessed him
numerous times hushing people in the audience just for whispering. Our mayor, Trustee Rodgers and
Clerk Neitzke-Troike are encouraging this disrespect, the false accusations, the personal attacks and
the nonsense because it’s a loophole for them to electioneer during a board meeting.

How do I know they’re electioneering??? The same people physically disrupting our meetings are
the same ones who get up at that podium time and time again. They spew venom, hatred and make
false and unsubstantiated accusations. They are the same people who are actively and publicly
working on our Clerk’s campaign. Some of them are even former Village officials. They’re the most
vocal of all. They scream and swear from the audience and verbally assault elected officials on this
dais. Broque Backal is one of the worst offenders. He was never even an “elected” official. His
buddy the mayor appointed him by default. He was also appointed to our Planning Commission.
This same bitter former Village official continually screams and makes false accusations against
members on this board — three Trustees that he and his friends all lost to in April 2021. Just a few
meetings ago he accused us all of taking money and bribes. A pretty hefty and nasty accusation -
and one that is completely false. This coming from a guy who calls me the “Kracken” and proudly
uses the Confederate flag as his profile picture on social media. I’m glad that my fellow board
members called him-out at our last board meeting for being a liar, because that’s all he is. A liar,
campaigning for Clerk Neitzke-Troike for mayor.

Sharon Sweas is another bitter former Village Trustee who loves to make false accusations. I used to
have a great deal of respect for Ms. Sweas. I thought she was committed to our community. She also
put up with a lot of abuse from the mayor and his merry band of male comrades on this board — just
like former Trustee Annie Holtz. 1’d like to say they both were abused just like me, but I’'m pretty
certain that what I get is worse. Much much worse. I get the full brunt of our misogynistic bully
Mayor because I’m a female ..... and...... because I stand up to him and call him out with his dirty
back door deals and his corruption. I guess in a way I’'m stronger than Sharon and stronger than
Annie. I have board members who actually stick up for me. They didn’t have anyone sticking up for
them. I also have a reward ahead of me. I will outlive little king rotten tot on this board, and I will
leave behind a legacy of productivity instead of corruption.

Most notably in my opinion was speaker Judy Van Lonkhuyzen. A speaker who has stepped up to
public comment several times now to personally attack me and repeatedly makes false accusations at
the podium, via email, and in daily....and I mean daily social media posts. One might call her
Kretschmar McG, I call her George Yukich’s campaign cohort. Mrs. Van Lonkhuyzen and the
Mayor publicly committed slander and defamation of my character again when I was absent at the
last board meeting. They did this after even I requested formally for both of them to cease and desist,
due to yet an other false accusation via email by Mrs. Van Lonkhuyzen. I guess it doesn’t apply
when you’re in campaign mode. ANY lie or false accusation is okay, right? Mrs. Van Lonkhuyzen
has gone so far as to accuse me of stalking her and sends us photos of cars parked at a gas station by
her workplace. Guess what? Nobody knows who any of those cars belonged to, and more
importantly, none of them were mine. There’s a name for what Mrs. Van Lonkhuyzen does at our
board meetings, her posts and in her emails...... it’s called “False Victimization.” Mrs. Van
Lonkhuyzen has stalked me repeatedly for the past three years, and my family members. She drives
past my house although she does not live in my subdivision. She even stalks me while I’m grocery
shopping. She obsesses about me day and night with her Village Square page and Homer Township
page posts. She doxes my 78-year-old mother and makes fun of her, as well as my child in her posts.
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Mrs. Van Lonkhuyzen does NOT dignify a response from me on what my feelings are towards her
grotesque actions.

She doesn’t just do it to me. She does it to a lot of the elected officials from both the Village and the
Township. She does it to members of the HTRO. Mrs. Van Lonkhuyzen is a scary and sad
individual, and I sincerely hope that she seeks out medical assistance. Anyone who listens to her or
reads her comments knows this. Our mayor knows this, and our mayor uses Mrs. Van Lonkhuyzen to
his advantage. At our last meeting, for the umpteenth time, they both brought up their false
accusation about me stating they were having an affair. I think this accusation is well over a year old
now. For those who enjoy watching our meetings, you may remember the mayor abusing public
comment to grandstand and pound his chest with this false accusation.

Maybe I didn’t make it loud enough or clear enough the last time I addressed this false accusation. I
never .... EVER .... said that these two were having an affair. Never. I did make a comment that
they had an inappropriate relationship. I then elaborated to say that they had been meeting at the
Village, and at Township meetings, as well as phoning each other. I even FOIA’d the Village for
Mrs. Van Lonkhuyzen’s emails and meetings with the mayor. The implication was and is still the
same - the mayor and Mrs. Van Lonkhuyzen have been colluding for the past few years to attack
myself and members of this Village board, all because of politics. How disturbing is that??? The
mayor has also been divulging Village information when conversing with Mrs. Van Lonkhuyzen, not
just to electioneer for Clerk Christina Neitzke-Troike’s mayoral campaign.....but to also sabotage our
Village. Both individuals slipped up at the last Village board meeting when they rambled on and on.
They openly admitted that they meet and talk, so I’m not sure how any of what I’ve said about the
two of them and their campaigning together is false. FYI.... Inappropriate is defined as “not
suitable or proper in the circumstances.” I’m not quite sure what dictionary George and Kretchmar
are reading, but I haven’t found adultery anywhere, or extramarital describing it. Also, Kretchmar
McG seemed to ramble on that she somehow got Norma Rae taken off Facebook — as if she killed her
or something LOL. No, you didn’t Mrs. Van Lonkhuyzen. Norma Rae got taken down by Facebook
for a meme that stated “Winter go kill yourself.” I have the screenshots to prove it. There’s another
lie you’re spreading publicly for whatever reason. Mrs. Van Lonkhuyzen, thank you for continuing
to waste the Village’s time and continuing to spew vile commentary, false accusations.

Last but not least! We had another former Village official AND blast from the past step up to
electioneer at our last meeting. Former Mayor Russ Pietrizzo! Russ surprisingly spewed a lot of
inaccurate information about the public question regarding the feasibility study on the upcoming
April 4" election ballot. When he addressed board members after the meeting ended, he admitted
that he had apparently been “given misinformation” but didn’t really care to apologize. He’s also
publicly supporting Clerk Neitzke-Troike’s campaign. What do you expect from a guy whose legacy
to the Village of Homer Glen consists of being our first mayor and IS THE GUY RESPONSIBLE for
selling our water utilities for one million dollars. His gift of incompetence is a gift that will keep on
giving to every single resident in Homer Glen who pays an arm and a leg for their water bill every
single month. Why would I expect this guy to do his homework on what the public question actually
is? I"d like to add that Russ carried on about a feasibility study that he did while he was in office.
What Russ didn’t point out was the fact that he did his “in house”, and not by professionals. If the
public question actually passes, the Village will go out for RFP’s to look into the costs for a “part-
time police department” not a full-time one. It also does not mean that the VIllage will pursue a part-
time police department it if the cost will be too burdensome on the Village of Homer Glen. This
board is not like our previous board. We didn’t vote to take over a public works department that we
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weren’t prepared for and DID NOT DO a feasibility study for to figure out the actual costs. We also
aren’t the board that was about to put in the mayor’s Disneyland version of a sports complex that he
and his staff admitted they would have to put in a municipal tax to support! A sports complex that
was not meant for the residents of Homer Glen. A Sports Complex meant for travelling sports teams
and to benefit the pockets of the mayor and his investors.

I am finally witnessing some of my fellow board members start to respond back to all of the vile
behavior and lies. Lies and liars need to be called out by this board. This turning the other cheek and
trying to stick strictly to Village business and act politely isn’t working — especially when the other
side doesn’t play by the rules and has zero integrity or ethics. The truth may hurt, but it will set you
free from the dirty politics and the corruption going on behind the scenes.

I had to send an email to the board last week regarding the public policy question for the feasibility
study. I also attached about fifty screenshots with a whole host of misinformation regarding what the
actual question on the ballot is. Our beloved Clerk was electioneering on Facebook. Now the Clerk
is totally permitted to electioneer on social media, but technically, she’s not really allowed to lie
about the content of any Village business and putting out misinformation while representing herself
as the Clerk of the Village of Homer Glen.

Here is the actual referendum question that was voted on and approved at the 1-11-2023 Village Board
meeting: Shall the Village Board pursue exploring a feasibility study to create and maintain a part-
time police department within the Village of Homer? This is exactly what should be on the April 4"
ballot.

I’m confused as to where all the misinterpretation or lies keep coming from with this. The question is
simple because it is simple. We did this so as not to confuse anyone. Yet, here we are, our mayor is
confused, Trustee Rodgers is confused, Clerk Neitzke-Troike is confused, and all of their campaign
cronies are confused on the subject. I don’t see where it says we’re putting in a police department —
part time or full time. I don’t see where the hell it talks about SRO’s at our schools that according to
the Clerk will cost a few hundred thousand each. Better yet, Trustee Beth Rodgers wants us to have a
workshop/townhall to explain to you this simple question because she wants to campaign and
electioneer with it on behalf of Clerk Neitzke-Troike.

I’m going to make this really really simple and I’m going to speak very slowly and clearly.

A feasibility study is a detailed analysis that considers all of the critical aspects of a proposed project
in order to determine the likelihood of it succeeding. It doesn’t get any more black or white than this
statement. The referendum is to ask the residents if they would like us to conduct a “feasibility
study” to explore acquiring a part-time police department and the cost breakdown for such.

Any other conjecture by Clerk Neitzke-Troike, Mayor George Yukich and Trustee Beth Rodgers is
propaganda and electioneering.

Trustee Rodgers wants a cost breakdown...... of what? It hasn’t been voted on yet. The cost
breakdown will come if residents want a feasibility study. That’s what a feasibility study is! This is
for the residents to decide on. Why wouldn’t you want them to have a voice? You only seem to want
them to have a voice if it’s campaigning in the direction you want.

I’d like to address Mayor Yukich specifically about these ballot initiatives. At the last board meeting
you rambled on about this public question and referendums costing the Village thousands of dollars.
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Trustee Pazmino had to explain to you that it didn’t cost the Village a dime. You didn’t believe him.
I wasn’t there, BUT I know why you said it. I’m the one that did my homework into your illicit
payments to Serafin & Associates. The political campaign firm that you secretly “funneled” four
thousand dollars a month to from September 2020 to April 2021 through your attorney Eric Hanson
and his law firm Mahoney, Silverman, and Cross. Four thousand dollars a month — which for those
eight months equaled thirty-two thousand dollars. My FOIA’s showed how you illegally had them
campaign for your ballot initiative with the Road District referendum and the municipal tax that
would come with it in November 2020. Pathetic how there was no work product for what Serafin did
for our Village but got paid four thousand dollars for from December 2020 through April 2021. You
didn’t get board approval. You didn’t abide by our Village ordinances and get approval from the
A&F committee that Trustee Rodgers was sitting on at the time. You didn’t abide by our Village
ordinance regarding public media and or electioneering, and you sure as hell didn’t abide by the state
of Illinois’s election campaign finance laws. It wasn’t legal for you to campaign/electioneer with
Village funds for the Road District and its municipal tax. It also wasn’t legal to use Village funds to
campaign and electioneer for your former Village Trustees — Who all lost.

I need to point out to our tax payers how coincidental that your contract with them covered the last
election, but no work product right? How illegal would it be if you paid them to campaign for your
friends Broque Backal, Carlo Caprio and Keith Gray. Karma has a weird way of coming back to bite
you in the ass George. You spent thousands of our tax payer dollars illegally, and they lost anyways.

By the way, I’d like to remind our board members that talking about their campaign, talking about
their signage in person or on the phone, etcetera with or in front of staff and or residents while on
Village property or in the Village offices is illegal. You know who you are. So do our residents.

Three more village board meetings until the Mayoral election. Three more. Fifty-five days until the
election. Fifty-five very long days. Hang in there Homer Glen. There is a light at the end of the
tunnel no matter who you decide to vote for. I want to personally thank residents who have been
coming up to me lately and telling me to keep fighting. It is much appreciated — and very much
needed. It reminds me that I’'m doing the right thing by telling the truth up here.

Homer Glen, I’'m asking that you please come out to vote and research your candidates. The same
handful of social justice warriors screaming on social media do not provide any accurate history on
any of the candidates. Look at how people vote and what they accomplish while they have been in
office. Look at who attends the meetings and what they say. Listen for the facts and statistics. Judge
for yourself who you think is the most qualified.

Please be advised we have several very kind staff members at the Village Hall who can assist you
with getting registered to vote if you haven’t already. Homer Township has staff on hand as well, as
well as the Homer Township Library.

This is such an ugly election, unfortunately. Remember, out of the 24,000 residents in Homer Glen,
only several thousand usually come out to vote in the consolidated elections. Everyone’s voice needs
to be heard this time. Early voting will start on the 237, This election doesn’t just include our board,
but school boards and libraries as well. The Village has been freezing our tax levy, but you won’t see
it if these other governing bodies refuse to do the same. 65% of America is living paycheck to
paycheck right now. Please do your due diligence and vote.
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Clerk Neitzke — Troike — January 11, 2023 and January 25, 2023 minutes are not on the agenda per
request, Clerk Neitzke — Troike is waiting on Trustee Consolino’s report, and Executive Session
Minutes are not on the agenda as it was asked to be.

Trustee Rodgers — Absent

Village Manager Carmen Maurella — Village Manager Maurella reminded residents that the
Village is seeking Valentines Day cards for the Seniors. The Homer Fest website is now up and
running, there are some schedules on the website and the food vendor applications are available.

Attorney Horvath — No Report
Attorney Hanson — No Report

Public Safety — No Report

I. CONSENT AGENDA

1. Consider for Approval the Accounts Payable for the Period of January 27, 2023 through
February 9, 2023 in the Amount of $173,369.82.

Trustee Fialko motioned to approve, second by Trustee Reynders.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (5) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, Consolino, Fialko, and La Ha
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (0)

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

J. LEGISLATION AND ACTION ITEMS

1. Consider for Approval Payment of the Village of Homer Glen’s December Legal Bills
from Legislative Attorney Odelson, Sterk, Murphey, Frazier & McGrath, LTD. in the
Amount of $7,122.50.

Trustee Consolino motioned to approve, second by Trustee Fialko.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (5) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, Consolino, Fialko, and La Ha
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (0)

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried
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2. Consider for Approval Payment of the Village of Homer Glen’s December Legal Bills
from Mahoney, Silverman & Cross, LL.C in the Amount of $7,291.25.

Trustee Fialko motioned to approve, second by Trustee Reynders.

Trustee Pazmino asked who gave the approval for the line item that cost $6,000.00 for the
Electoral Board Hearing. Attorney Hanson stated in order to fill the vacant Electoral Board
position, the Objector pointed out the Chief Judge needed to appoint the third Electoral Board
Member. Attorney Hanson stated the $6,000.00 is the cost of the Electoral Board process.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (4) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, Fialko, and La Ha
Nays: (1) Trustee Consolino

Abstained: (0)

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

3. Consider for Approval Ordinance No. 23-008, an Ordinance Amending §83-68 of the
Homer Glen Code, Decreasing the Number of Class A- Restaurant with Service Bar
Liquor Licenses by One (Chipotle Mexican Grill, Inc.) d.b.a. Chipotle Mexican Grill
#2658.

Trustee Fialko motioned to approve, second by Trustee Reynders.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:
Ayes: (3) Trustees Consolino, Fialko, and La Ha
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (2) Trustee Pazmino and Reynders
Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

Attorney Horvath stated Trustees Pazmino and Reynders did not need to abstain from the vote
unless they had a personal interest in this particular entity. Trustee Pazmino stated he was made to sit
in the audience one time before and this is why we have a second attorney.

Trustee Reynders and Trustee Pazmino both withdrew their abstain (vote) and voted Aye. Trustee
Pazmino thanked Attorney Horvath for clarifying.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (5) Trustees Consolino, Fialko, Reynders, Pazmino and La Ha
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (0)

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers
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Village Board of Trustees Board Meeting February 8, 2023

Present: (0)
The motion carried

4. Consider for Approval Ordinance No. 23-009, an Ordinance Amending §83-68 of the
Code of the Village of Homer Glen, Increasing the Number of Class A Liquor Licenses
Issued within the Village of Homer Glen.

Trustee Fialko motioned to approve, second by Trustee Pazmino.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (5) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, Consolino, Fialko, and La Ha
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (0)

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

5. Consider for Approval Ordinance No. 23-010, an Ordinance Assigning an Available
Class A Liquor License (Restaurant with Service Bar) to D.S.B. Restaurants, INC.,
(Owners George Nikolopoulos, Steve Zervakis, and Peter Koutsogiannis) d.b.a.
Blueberry Hill.

Trustee Fialko motioned to approve, second by Trustee Reynders.

Trustee Fialko stated when a new person applies for a liquor license, the application fee is $1000.00.
The cost from May until April would be $2000.00, totaling $3000.00. Trustee Fialko stated he did not
feel this applicant should have to pay the existing prorated amount, and should only pay for the three-
month prorated amount.

Trustee Fialko made the motion to amend the original motion to prorate the liquor license fee to three
months, second by Trustee Reynders.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (5) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, Consolino, Fialko, and La Ha
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (0)

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

The Board then voted on the motion to approve,

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (5) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, Consolino, Fialko, and La Ha
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (0)

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers
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Present: (0)
The motion carried

6. Consider for Approval Ordinance No. 23-011, an Ordinance Granting a Variance to
permit a mix of brick, stone and cement board siding materials on the first floor of the
dwelling, in lieu of the Exterior Construction Standards [§75-67A (Applicability and
scope: type of building or structure) of the Code of the Village of Homer Glen], for
certain real property located in the R-1 Single Family Residential District at 14432 W.
Hickory Ave., Homer Glen, Illinois.

Trustee La Ha motioned to approve, second by Trustee Consolino.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (5) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, Consolino, Fialko, and La Ha
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (0)

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

7. Consider for Approval Ordinance No. 23-012, an Ordinance Granting a Variance to
permit a mix of brick or stone and cement board siding materials on the first floor of the
dwelling, in lieu of the Exterior Construction Standards [§75-67A (Applicability and
scope: type of building or structure) of the Code of the Village of Homer Glen], for
certain real property located in the R-1 Single Family Residential District at 14458 W.
Spring Creek Rd., Homer Glen, Illinois.

Trustee Fialko motioned to approve, second by Trustee Reynders.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call the Roll:

Ayes: (5) Trustees Pazmino, Reynders, Consolino, Fialko, and La Ha
Nays: (0)

Abstained: (0)

Absent: (1) Trustee Rodgers

Present: (0)

The motion carried

8. Consider for Approval Ordinance No. 23-013 a request for [1] a Variance to reduce the
required side yard building setback from twenty (20) feet to ten (10) feet, [2] a Variance
to reduce the required front yard building setback from eighty (80) feet to twenty-one
(21) feet and, [3] a Variance to increase the maximum driveway width from twenty-eight
(28) feet to thirty-three (33) feet for certain real property located in the R-2 Single
Family Residential District at 16455 S. Hidden Cove Court, Homer Glen, Illinois [HG-
2231-V].

Trustee Consolino motioned to approve, second by Trustee Reynders.
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